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An Assembly of the Principals and Electors of the Parish will be held in the Parish Hall on Tuesday 27 
April 2021 at 7.30pm to conduct the following business; 
 
 

1) To receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of the Parish Assembly held  on         
             the 22 March 2021. 
 

2) To Elect 1 Officier du Connétable for the Vingtaine des Marais 
 

 
3) To Elect 1 Vingtenier for the Vingtaine de la Rocque 

 
 

 
In the Chair: Connétable John Le Maistre presided over an Assembly of 7 persons. 
 
The Connétable explained whilst opening the meeting that due to Covid-19 restrictions there are 
usually more Parishioners in attendance however apologies have been given. 
 
Apologies: Deputy C Labey, Reverend HL Gunton, Procureur B Rebours, Wendy Lange-Smith, Tracy 
Laurent and all other members of the Municipality 
 
The secretary read the convening Notice. 
 

1) The minutes of the Parish Assembly dated the 22 March 2021 were agreed, on a 
proposition by Centenier John O’Brien and seconded by David Cummins.  
The Connétable duly signed the minutes. 
 

2) To Elect 1 Officer’s du Connétable for the Vingtaine des Marais 
Chris Osgood proposed Giuseppe (Beppe) Vernaglione. Chris explained that Giuseppe had 
been a Constables Officer and a Vingtenier for the Parish between 2014 and 2019 and took 
a break. Chris said it was a pleasure to propose Beppe. The proposition was seconded by 
Fillipo Rizzuto. 
The Connétable thanked Giuseppe for standing and said that he reminds all officers, family 
comes first, then work then the Honorary Police. As there were no other nominations the 
Connétable declared Giuseppe Constables Officer of des Marais and it is a pleasure to have 
you back in the force.  

3) To Elect 1 Vingtenier for the Vingtaine de la Rocque 
Centenier John O’Brien proposed C.O. Tracy Laurent. He explained to the Assembly that Tracy 
was an excellent officer and is very deserving of the position. She works very hard and is a 
very popular member of the team. The proposition was seconded by Centenier Nick Andrews 
who further added that Tracy works very hard and he is pleased to second her for the role of  
Vingtenier. 
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The Connétable agreed with the comments made and as there were no other nominations, 
he declared Tracy Vingtenier of de la Rocque. Although Tracy was not present, due to 
Honorary Police training the Connétable congratulated her. 
 
 
In closing the Connétable thanked both candidates for standing and explained to the 
assembly that we have only 2 places left to fill. This is incredible as it must have been around 
20 years since we had an almost full force here in Grouville. He congratulated all involved in 
the marketing campaign. 
The Connétable warned the 2 Officers to appear before the Royal Court (remotely at the 
Parish Hall) at 10am on Friday 30th April 2021 for the swearing in. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.35pm 
 

 
 

 


